2018--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI. APRIL TOWN BOARD MEETING **April 10, 2018**

The Town Board of Sherwood met Tuesday, April 10, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. Chairman Andrew Cegielski, Supervisor II Curtis Anding, Clerk Alene Jacobson and Treasurer Margaret Schwanebeck were present. Supervisor I Kenneth Schwanebeck was absent because he was working. There we no town residents present. Rural Insurance-Jennifer Howen was present to update us on our township insurance for 2018-2019.

This notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted in three places in our township-at the town hall, Connie's Roadhouse Bar & Grill, and at the substation on County Road W. The agenda as follows-call to order, approval of last months minutes by town board, treasurers report, town correspondence, reports from town officers & committees, specific matters for discussion & possible action by the town board in open session-roads, any updates, 50-50 road grant program, paint Badger Avenue, Gravel for 2018, spring clean-up at the Town of Grant, Jennifer Howen-Rural Insurance updates and not enough candy in Easter basket, Pay bills, set town board meeting for May 2018 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called this meeting to order at 6:00 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Curtis Anding to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Peggi Schwanebeck gave the Treasurer's report. As of March 31, 2018 our bank balance is \$30,251.07.

MEETINGS: None Noted.

RURAL INSURANCE UPDATES: Jennifer Howen recapped the coverage's we have and explained what they are for. Our buildings, personal property and portable equipment now have \$250 deductibles. Jennifer explained if we raised our deductibles to \$1000, we would save more money on our insurance. Therefore a motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Curtis Anding to raise our deductible to \$1000 instead of \$250. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. She explained the property endorsements for liability & cyber liability, workman's compensation rates increased from \$4.55 to \$4.71 and other topics. Anybody we hire must sign a 9-point test and state "yes" on all questions, so we don't have to pay workman's compensation on them, and in the future send all audits & certificates to the Marshfield office for review. A motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Curtis Anding to adjust building values to \$200,000 instead of \$256,775 we now have on our present policy. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Our buildings and equipment are quite old now, so we can save a little more insurance money.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Received thank-you card from the John Cepress Family acknowledging his mother's funeral. Received written quote from All Season's Tree Service (Tim Freek) regarding the trees that were cut. They will grind the stumps for \$600.00 and remove all debris for \$1250. This quote will be voted on at the May Meeting. Mike Hannis & John Peterson would like to open Sandhill Avenue from Sonny Prewitt's place to County Road Wand Highway to Poertner Road for ATV/UTV traffic. This topic will be brought up at the May Town Board Meeting for approval. Chairman Andy Cegielski will sign the 50/50 grant that we applied for recently to make it legal. A township road tour, updates on the Town of Grant's spring cleanup, joining the WTA web page topics will be brought up for discussion & possible action in May when all town board members are present. The Clark County Highway Dept. was thanked for their help in reinstalling the STOP sign on the corner of Anderson Road & State Highway 73.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #3775 through #3790. Our next town board meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 8th at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Curtis Anding to adjourn. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Meeting adjourned. (7:15 pm)

Respectively submitted: Mrs.) Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk

Transcribed:

April 11, 2018

Edited:

April 15, 2018